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Dear Parents/Carers,  

 

New Year  

Welcome back to school in 2022. We hope you and your 
families managed to have a good break, despite the 
challenges COVID-19 may have presented for some of you.  

 

Welcome 

Some new children have joined our nursery as part of the January intake of children 
who turned three in the autumn term. We want to extend a warm welcome to all the 
new children and any new families who have joined our community. We still have a 
limited number of part time places available in our nursery.  

 

Ofsted  

The report from the November Ofsted inspection of the Infant School is now available 
on our website (click here to read the report).  We are very proud of the report and 
feel it has captured the heart of our school’s culture, as well as acknowledging the 
exceptional quality of the teaching and 
learning.   

Some of you have asked why the school was 
not officially graded as outstanding as a result 
of the report. As we were already a ‘good’ 
school according to Ofsted’s criteria, the 
inspection did not allow for an official judgement of outstanding. However, the report 
does acknowledge the school has made significant improvement since our last ‘good’ 
inspection and there was evidence we could be considered outstanding, if a full 
inspection was conducted. This means an inspection team will return within the next 
two years for another inspection. We’re looking forward to showing them how 
fantastic our school is.  

We are expecting an inspection of the Junior School soon.  

 

Clubs 

All of the spring term before school, and after school clubs, started this week. We still 
have places available in the clubs listed below. Please contact our admin team if you 
would like your child to join one of these clubs:  

Infants      Juniors 

Morning Gymnastics club    Morning Get Fit Club 

Years 1-2– Tuesday    Years 3-6—Tuesday  

Football Club      Morning Badminton Club  

Year 1– Tuesday    Years 3-6—Tuesday 

Morning Athletics club  

Years 1-2– Wednesday 

Please let us know by Monday morning if you would like your child to join. 

 

 

Values – Respect 

This term, we are focusing on 
the value of respect.  Both KS1 
and KS2 were introduced to 
our respect values song their 
assembly this week and will be 
doing some focused work on 
respect in class during P4C and 
circle time.  We have a fantas-
tic school song for the value of 
respect which the children 
have started learning.  

Parent Meeting – Art/DT 

Last term we held a parent’s 
meeting, over Zoom, which 
focused on explaining our 
overall approach to the curric-
ulum and some of the teaching 
methods we use. The meeting 
was well received by those 
who attended.  

This half term, we will hold a 
meeting which focuses on the 
teaching of art across our 
school. It will be a short 
meeting of about 20 minutes, 
with time for questions at the 
end. The meeting will take 
place on Wednesday 26th Feb-
ruary at 6pm. A zoom link will 
be sent closer to the time.  

If you would like to attend, 
please book place by emailing 
admin@shsharingey.co.uk 

and you will be sent a Zoom 
link nearer the time of the 
meeting. 

http://southharringayschools.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2022/01/South-Harringay-Infant-School-Report-.pdf
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Friends of South Harringay News 

Happy New Year from all of us at Friends of South Harringay! We ended the year on a high with a very successful ADVEN-

Ture trail (see below) which brought the total funds raised last term to a fantastic £3800. This will all go towards the 

school’s new Art and Design Lab.  

 

South Harringay School ADVENTure trail 

The ADVENTure trail was a huge success again this year and we raised a to-

tal (so far) of £2,780. Thanks very much to all those of you who bought a 

map and visited the windows. And a special thanks to the 24 households 

who decorated their windows with such creativity and style! You can see 

the full trail here: https://www.instagram.com/tv/CYMlrXdoN_W/?

utm_medium=copy_link (or find it on Instagram @advent_n4) 

 

Year 4 disco�  

The year four students ended the term with a fantastic disco. They helped choose the 

playlist, made decorations for the hall and looked amazing in their disco outfits. We 

raised £184 for the school. 

As the new year gets going, we would love more parents to join us at Friends of South 

Harringay. We have a range of roles (and levels of commitment) – so please get in 

touch if you’d like to be involved or to support us: secre-

tary@friendsofsouthharringay.org 

Upcoming events 

We are planning a movie night for year 2 in the coming weeks - make sure you are signed up to Classlist to be ready to 

get tickets. We are hoping to run more events this term so watch this space.  

Classlist and AmazonSmile �   

A reminder that our events and ticketing is done through Classlist (www.classlist.com) – please join if you’re not already 

a member. Also, why not sign up to AmazonSmile (www.smile.amazon.co.uk) and support Friends of South Harringay for 

free when you shop.  

 

 

 

Our mathlete for last week: Ceren 6 Maple 1780 points    Our mathletes for this week: Rudy 4 Cherry 2270 points 

Our mathlete class:  5 Magnolia                                  Our mathlete class:  4 Poplar  

     

 

 

 

Our star readers for last week: Savash 3 Acacia  Our star readers for this week:  Ariel & Marlow 3 Acacia  

              Carney 4C & Maya 4P                               Pearl 4 Cherry 

              Margot 5 Magnolia                                          Evan 5 Magnolia  

              Paloma 6 Acer                                                              Iris 6 Maple 

     Quiz master class:  5 Magnolia         Quiz master class: 5 Magnolia 
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